Self-Isolation Information for Parents – Updated February 2022

Children should not come to school in the following circumstances:
· If they are unwell with Covid-19 symptoms or have tested positive with Covid-19. The most important symptoms are:
· A new continuous cough
· A high temperature
· A loss of, or change in, the normal sense of taste or smell
· If they have recently returned from a country on the Government’s list of countries affected by restrictions on travel and should be undertaking a period of quarantine.

For the child displaying the symptoms:
· In accordance with Government guidelines they will be advised to self-isolate straight away and access a PCR test.
· If the test is negative, they may return to school.
· If the test is positive they will need to isolate for at least 5 days following the start of the symptoms / the positive test.
· They will be advised to do 2 lateral flow test from day 5 onwards and may return to school if:
· Both tests are negative
· The tests were taken at least 24 hours apart
· They do not have a high temperature
· If, after 10 days, the child does not have a high temperature, they do not need to continue to self-isolate and can return to school. 
· If they still have a high temperature, they should be kept self-isolated until their temperature returns to normal.
· They do not need to self-isolate if they just have a cough after 10 days, as a cough can last for several weeks after the infection has gone.

Other members of the household / close contacts:
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Other household members / close contacts of the child do not have to isolate; they are no longer required to do daily lateral flow tests for 7 days

Quarantine after travel:
· Everyone who has travelled should remain in isolation for the recommended number of days.

You must not leave home if you are self-isolating:
· Do not go to public places
· Do not go on public transport or use taxis
· Do not go out to get food and medicine – order it online or by phone or ask someone to bring it to your home
· Do not have visitors in your home, including friends and family – except for people providing essential care
· Do not go out to exercise – exercise at home or in your garden if you have one


